
  

 
 

HORIZON NEWS   Term 2 Week 3 
Wednesday 14th May 2025 

Casual Clothes Day – Thursday 15th May:     
Our first Casual Clothes day for Term 2 will be held on Thursday 15th May. 

Students are asked to bring a gold coin donation on this day. The students 

have chosen for the money raised to go to the UN Women Australia - UN 

Women focuses on priority areas that are fundamental to women’s rights 

and gender equality, and that can unlock progress across the board. In 

everything we do, and all we aim to achieve, we are committed to advancing 

gender equality and the empowerment of women. 

Students are reminded to wear appropriate clothing on this day that supports 

the school’s ethos.  

Wakefield Regional Christian School Association Annual General 
Meeting: 
The WRCSA AGM was held tonight last Wednesday, 7th May. Our Board 
team has remained the same: 
Chair – Mr Shane Cunningham, Vice-Chair – Mrs Marion Bernhardt, 
Treasurer – Mr David Chapman, Secretary – Mrs Charmaine Henson, Bart 
Butson, Lee Cunningham, Ray Fabian, and Deryn Greenshields.  
Please continue to uphold the Board as they make important decisions for 
our school.  
Scholastic Book Fair – Monday 19th to Friday 23rd May:   

Our annual Scholastic Book Fair will be held in Week 4. The Library will be 

open for students to purchase books at lunch times and during their regular 

Library lesson time. The Library will also be open until 3:30pm after school. 

Biggest Morning Tea:  

Our Year 12 Food and Hospitality students 

are busily preparing for Horizon’s first 

Biggest Morning Tea, to be held on 

Tuesday 20th may from 12:50pm to 

1:30pm. All Horizon families are most 

welcome to come and purchase some 

baked treats and enjoy a coffee from our 

Barista students. Proceeds will be combined 

with the local Balaklava Lions fundraising 

efforts to support the Cancer Council.  

Host Families Required – Japanese 
Student Visit: 
We are pleased to announce that this year 

we will again be hosting a group of 

Japanese students through the Overseas Cultural Exchange Program. 

Some of our families may remember Horizon hosting Japanese students a 

few years ago. We will have a group of 12-14 students (approximately 14 to 

16 years old) arriving on Friday 2nd August and leaving on Monday 18th 

August. We will need families to host them. Families will need to provide the 

students with their own room, all family members over the age of 18 must 

have a current Working With Children Check, and will receive monetary 

compensation. Families can host more than 1 student, but they will require 

their own room each. If you would be interested in hosting a Japanese 

student, please contact the office.                      Dominic Hopps - Principal   

Diary Dates:   
Casual Clothes Day 

Thursday 15th May 
 

Vetamorphus Retreat #2 

Friday 16th to Saturday 17th 

May 
 

Scholastic Book Fair 

Monday 19th to Friday 23rd 

May 
 

Encounter Youth 

Presentations (Year 7-12) 

Monday 19th to Tuesday 20th 

May 
 

Year 12 Food & Hospitality 

Biggest Morning Tea 

Tuesday 20th May 
 

Foundation Transition 

Tuesday 20th May 
 

National Stimulus 

Storytime 

Wednesday 21st May 
 

Year 6 Migration Museum  

Wednesday 21st May 
 

Year 12 English Excursion 

Thursday 22nd May 
 

Foundation Transition 

Thursday 22nd May 
 

WRCSA Board Meeting 

Thursday 22nd May 
 

Senior Drama Performance 

Friday 23rd May 
 

Year 10 Work Experience 

Monday 26th to Friday 30th 

May 
 

Year 11/12 Drama 

Excursion 

Wednesday 28th May 
 

RIJKEN CUP – Netball & 

Table Tennis 

Thursday 29th May 
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Chapel/Assembly: 
Primary Chapel will be held this Friday at 2:15pm 
in the Horizon Centre. Families are welcome to 
attend.   
 

Uniform Shop – Opening hours: 

Our Uniform shop hours will be: 

Monday, Wednesday and Friday from 8:30am to 

9:30am and 1:30pm to 3:30pm. Please note that 

QKR Uniform orders will only be filled on these 

days. We look forward to supporting you with 

your uniform needs. 

 

Art Supplies Wanted – Can you Help? 

Thank you to everyone who has been saving 

Easter egg wrappers for us to use in the art 

studio. 

Please save the following items for us to use 

also: 

Lids from plastic containers eg ice cream, 

yoghurt, margarine. 

Containers from ice cream and butter as well as 

empty tissue boxes are also useful. These can 

be left for me at the front office, or taken to the 

art studio. 

Thank you, Amanda Lockwood, Primary art 

teacher. 

 

Congratulations Katie: 

Year 9 student Katie entered in to a three-day 

Club Championships. This was an Australia wide 

and international (including New Caledonia, Fiji 

and Solomon Islands) tournament. Under Katies 

weight and age she only found 1 match up with a 

girl from Victoria (who was year older than 

Katie). Katie won Gold by referee stoppage. 

Congratulations on a wonderful effort Kate. Katie 

travels to Royal Boxing club at Port Adelaide 2 to 

3 times a week a train. 

 
 

 


